
Parent Council Tuesday 3rd September 2019 

 

Present: Nikki Winning (NH), Lorna Thomson (LT), Julie Cameron (JC), Fiona MacDonald 

(FM), Alison Condron (AC), Lorraine More (LM), Claire Williamson (CW), Jennifer Graham 

(JG), Helen Easdon (HE), Joanne Crangle (JC), Marion Cunningham (MC), Elizabeth Thomson 

(ET), Elaine Larmour (EL), Cheryl Cummimg (CC), Susan Hoppe (SH), Colette Byars (CB), 

Nuzhat Uthmani (NU), Anne McNaught (AM) 

Apologies: Kirsty Smith, Jennifer McKinnon, Gillian Hamilton 

 

1. Introduction: LT welcomed the members and thanked the new parents for coming 

along. LT introduced herself to the group, followed by introductions from the 

members to each other. 

2. Correspondence: LT has been corresponding with Ruth Adams – Education Provision 

Manager – regarding the impact of the nursery build on the school. The gym hall will 

be painting during this transition. 

3. Treasurer’s report: AC stated the profit from the school discos was £301.50. 

The current account balance is £2175.72. The group were informed that the 

fundraising helps towards all the children in school only paying £3 per child for 

school trips. The panto has been booked for the beginning of next year. The school 

account – separate from the school budget – has very low funds. The PC has agreed 

to transfer some of the fundraising money to this account. The amount will be 

confirmed at the next meeting. 

4. Fundraising Report: There was a fundraising meeting over the holidays where there 

has been some volunteers for the up and coming event. CB and SH and Kirsten will 

lead on the Halloween Discos and the Christmas Fayre – which will have a fun theme 

for the children to participate in with perhaps a separate shoppers evening. 

Gillian Hamilton and Jennifer McKinnon will lead on an Afternoon Tea next year. 

CC will send templates to CB to use for fundraising events. The lets have been 

booked as has the DJ. 

The Spring Fayre will be 30/05/20. 

5. Head Teacher Report: Included. 

6. AOCB: 

LT asked for suggestions of who to invite along to future meetings – Chris from 

Active Schools; google classroom information; psychological support; pupil council – 

were all suggested. 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday 1st October 2019 at Barrhead High School 


